# 9/13/22 SHAC MEETING (via TEAMS or call in) 3p-4p

ATTENDANCE: Cyna Wright (FDOH-Monroe), Chair

MCSD- Delvis Cabrera- Parent

Angela Nunez-Parent/Head Start

Kechena Fleurido-Parent

Ashley Ravelo, RN- Head Start Nurse

Marissa Means- Safe and Healthy Schools Coordinator

FDOH-Monroe- TalleyAnne Reeb, RN- Nursing

Dana Portillo, RN-School Health Coordinator Jennifer Lefelar-Community Outreach/Health Plan

**GUIDANCE** 

CARE CENTER Brittany Evans-Outpatient Care Team

\*Future meetings schedule 12/6/22 via TEAMS; 1p-2:30

### SHAC UPDATE:

- 1. Cyna will send a link to the Florida Dept of Ed that outlines the 8 components of the SHAC team so current members will get an understanding of what SHAC is, including any opportunity to solicit new members to fulfill all of the requirements of SHAC.
- 2. SHAC is currently a good medium for collaboration and advise with the MCSD.
- 3. Discussion on format to hold the SHAC meetings and the group was in agreement to keep holding future meetings virtually, instead of in person.

### MCSD UPDATE:

- 1. Marissa reported that the school district is working with WomanKind to go in KWHS to promote care, and this has been approved by the district.
- 2. Tobacco Program (FDOH-Monroe) is working with Marissa to implement health education at each school to focus on prevention and cessation.

## FDOH-MONROE UPDATE:

- 1. Discussion on Health Equity, and Jennifer will plan to do a presentation at a future date.
- 2. Dana reported the 22-24 School Health Service Plan has been approved by the MCSB.
- 3. Immunizations- school nurses are working to assure compliance in the school setting for required vaccines, including the state KG and 7th grade Immunization Compliance Report due on 10/31.
- 4. Heiken Vision- will start in the schools in October 22 and again in February 23.
- 5. School Based Dental Sealant Program (SBDSP)(for 2<sup>nd</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> grade) will start in the next month. \*This program is supported by FDOH-Monroe with contract to AHEC with a \$35,000 grant.
- 6. FLU pods- as soon as the vaccine arrives, Dana will offer flu shots (Key West Marathon area) to school staff; another HD staff will offer flu shots in Upper keys areas.

7. School Health permission forms need to be signed and returned for every student in the schools. The form is not new, but new stricter requirement to have the form before basic school health care can be implemented/screenings. The School Health and school staff are working hard to comply with this new requirement.

## **HEADSTART UPDATES:**

- 1. Screening- Ashley is working to have all her required screenings completed by the 45 day timeframe.
- 2. Daily teeth brushing was cancelled for this group during COVID. Ashley is working on getting new directives and plan to reinstate this daily event for her students. Discussion to reach out to Dana and TalleyAnne to discuss and possibly help develop a plan that would protect students and staff if/when reinstated.

## OPEN DISCUSSION:

- 1. Dana gave an update on AHEC SBDSP (see under FDOH-Monroe); the AHEC Dental Van is scheduled out to December 22.
- 2. Discussion regarding dental care and what other agencies are open in the keys. Cyna will reach out to CHI and Rural Health to get their schedule at each site.
- 3. TalleyAnne discussed what is offered in the SBDSP, so this group can understand the process, the financial benefit, preventative services for students to participate with a permission slip from parents. Any questions to this group should be forwarded to Dana or me.
- 4. TalleyAnne discussed that FDOH-Monroe is working on funding for no cost cleaning by AHEC Dental Van that will support up to 200 students that do NOT have dental insurance and financial means to pay out of pocket. Dana is working on the Purchase Order for this now at an estimate of \$10,000 funding from FDOH-Monroe.